NEWTON SOLNEY PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE ORDINARY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING
HELD ON FRIDAY
8th DECEMBER 2006, AT 7.45PM
AT THE VILLAGE HALL, NEWTON SOLNEY

Present: Cllr Mr D Buchanan (Chairman), Cllr Mr A Parker, Cllr Mrs D Smith, Cllr Mrs S Ellis, Cllr G Plowman, Cllr Mrs A Topliss
In attendance:  Cllr Mrs H Wheeler, Cllr M Ford
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

1. Matters raised by the public.

There were no matters raised by the public.

2. County Councillor, District Councillor and Police Matters.

No matters were raised
PART 1- NON-EXEMPT INFORMATION

06/92  Any member to declare an interest

Cllr Buchanan registered a personal interest in planning application 9 2006 1331 FH
Cllr Mrs Ellis registered a prejudicial interest in planning application 9 2006 1309 TP

06/93
Apologies for Absence: were received and accepted from Cllr Ransome and Cllr Bladen.
06/94
Minutes of the last meeting held 11.11.06 were read, approved and signed by the Chairman as a true record 
06/95
To determine which items if any should be taken with the public excluded.

No items were deemed necessary to be taken with the public excluded other than that listed in the agenda.

06/96
Matters arising.

05/88 – Consideration of possible solutions re the siting of a fence on Common Land
Cllr Parker is still awaiting information on the various designs of stiles.  Cllr Mrs Wheeler agreed to pursue this information.
06/18a) To decide upon works to repair or replace the finger post on the Village Green
A quote is still awaited.  Cllr Plowman will pursue the matter.
06/64 d)  Annual Bonfire Event
A meeting of the Bonfire Committee has not yet taken place.
06/64 f) Hedge Cutting
This has been cut but a section of hedge from the brow of the hill down to the village on the left hand side, still requires cutting.  Cllr Parker agreed to speak to the tenant of the land regarding this.
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06/84 Hand held speed gun 

The police have acknowledged the Parish Council’s request to participate in training of the speed guns and advised that the outcome of the trial at Hatton is awaited prior to any other Parish taking part.

06/88 Playing Field fence

A first quote of £600 has been received.  Two further quotes are sought prior to a decision being made.

06/90 b) Lights at Newton Park Hotel

This matter has been referred back to the Highways Department, but it was noted that the lights were not illuminated this evening
06/90 c) kerbing

Cllr Ford agreed to make enquires about the possibility of dropped kerbs between the Unicorn car park entrances.
06/97
Clerk’s report.

This was previously circulated and accepted.
SDDC has agreed to carry out the necessary works to the willow trees on the Common Land.  No time scale has been provided for the works to be completed.

RESOLVED: that the Clerk should write to SDDC to confirm the Parish Council’s understanding of the works to be carried out and to request a firm date for works to commence.

06/98
Chairman’s report.

The Chairman’s report of the Village Hall committee meeting held 5.12.06, was accepted.

06/99
To receive reports from parish councillors 

Cllr Mrs Ellis attended the Police Liaison Meeting and was informed that all incidents are prioritised and that callers are requested to continue to call with their concerns.

The next meeting is to be held on 6th February 2007 at Stenson Field Primary School.

06/86
Draft Regional East Midlands Plan

Councillors attended a presentation on 15/11/06 at the Assembly Rooms, Derby; regarding the Draft Regional Plan. 
RESOLVED: The Parish Council’s response is that villages will not be coalesced with each other or to large towns or cities. Housing developments should be restricted to in fill only and that the infrastructure needs to be strengthened.  Concern was made about the development of the river corridor and the expansion of the East midlands Airport.       
The Parish Council’s response will be sent prior to the deadline of 20th December 2006.

06/100
To decide upon action relating to the maintenance of the playing field fence

RESOLVED: One quotation has been received; further quotations are to be sought.
The Play Strategy from SDDC has been circulated and the areas of priority for this Parish were agreed as being play equipment for early teenagers and for young 
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children.

06/101
Review of Risk Assessments

Copies of the Risk Assessments are to be circulated for consideration at the next meeting
06/102
To decide whether to have a donation/collection point in the Pub and Post Office for the Bloom Committee

RESOLVED: the Chairman will discuss with Mrs B Goring, as to whether she would be willing to take over the funding of the Bloom Committee.

For the immediate future, no collection points will be established.              
06/103
Planning applications and decisions.

Applications

9 2006 1314 FH – The erection of an extension at 6, The Vine Cottage, Trent Lane, Newton Solney

Cllr Mrs Ellis registered a prejudicial interest in this application and left the meeting.

OBJECTIONS on the grounds that UPVC windows are not in keeping with the property.

9 2006 1309 TP – The pruning of a silver birch tree protected under SDDC TPO 191 at 6, Vine Cottage, Trent Lane, Newton Solney

NO OBJECTIONS provided the work is carried out by a professional tree surgeon

Cllr Mrs Ellis returned to the meeting

9 2006 1331 FH – The erection of extensions at Trent Cottage, Trent Lane, Newton Solney

Cllr Buchanan registered a personal interest in this application

NO OBJECTIONS

9 2006 1355 FH – The removal of an existing garage and replacement with the erection of a garden room at The Forge, Blacksmith’s Lane, Newton Solney
NO OBJECTIONS

Decisions

None received
SDDC has sought the Parish Council’s views regarding planning applications being viewed online, instead of paper copies being received.

The Parish Council objected to this suggestion on the principle grounds that not all Councillors are on the internet and there is not a requirement to do so in order to be a Parish Councillor.  Therefore, those Parish Councillors who are not on line would be disadvantaged as regards planning matters.
06/104  Correspondence.

All correspondence was circulated.

06/105
Accounts.

a) Accounts for Payment
The following accounts were passed for payment

Mrs J Storer  - Clerk fee for December


£83.38
-443-

Mrs J Storer – Clerk’s expenses



£30.70
DCC – Pension contributions




£23.41

Royal British Legion – Donation for Wreath


£25.00
Newton Solney Village Hall- Newsletter contribution
£40.80

Newton Solney Village Hall – Room Hire


£70.00

b) Budget for 2007/2008

The first draft of the 2007/2008 budget had been circulated to Councillors prior to the meeting.
Amendments were suggested and the Clerk will send a revised budget to Councillors, prior to the next meeting, in order that the precept can be set at the January meeting.

06/106
Any other business taken at the chairman’s discretion.

a) The Blacksmith’s Lane sign has been knocked down.
RESOLVED: the Clerk will report this to SDDC.

b) Jet water scooters have been sighted on the River Trent

RESOLVED: this is not permitted and the matter will be reported to British waterways.

c) The Lengthsman is now operating in the village 

d) Some concerns have been raised about a new fence that has been erected near to the river.  The Parish Council confirmed that this fence has not encroached onto any other area.

06/107
Dates of the next meeting. The next Ordinary Parish Council meetings will be held on 
Friday 12 January
Friday 9th February
Friday 9th March
Friday 13th April
All meetings to commence at 7.45pm in the village Hall, Newton Solney.

There being no further business, the chairman thanked all for attending, and closed the meeting at 9.16pm.
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PART TWO - EXEMPT ITEMS

Registering of the Common Land

This matter will be deferred to the next meeting.  The Clerk was requested to make further enquiries about the registration of the land 
